# TOWN OF SOUTH PADRE ISLAND, TEXAS JOINT WORKSHOP BOARD OF ALDERMEN AND

# ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION JUNE 26, 2000

## I CALL TO ORDER

A joint workshop of the South Padre Island Board of Aldermen and the Board of Directors of the Town of South Padre Island Economic Development Corporation was held on Monday, June 26 2000, at the Convention Centre, 7355 Padre Boulevard. Mayor Ed Cyganiewicz called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Also present at the workshop were Aldermen Doyle Wells, EDC President Richard Franke, Vice President Jim Greene, Treasurer Jimmy Parker, Director Pete Moore and Director Barry Rubin.

Also present were Ted Lee Eubanks, President of Fermata, Inc., City Manager Ray Kendall, City Secretary Joyce Adams, and EDC Administrator Linda Whitby.

#### II PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

### III PRESENTATION BY FERMATA, INC.

Mayor Cyganiewicz called the workshop to order and stated the Town's interest in promoting nature tourism. President Franke introduced Mr. Ted Lee Eubanks, President of Fermata, Inc., who delivered a projected visual presentation of nature visitor demographics and economic indicators which support his proposal to establish an experiential nature area adjacent to the Convention Centre.

Various questions were posed from the audience, to which Mr. Eubanks responded.

Mr. Eubanks invited visitors to join him outside the Convention Centre building to view the area. Additional questions were answered. The outdoor portion of the meeting concluded at approximately 6:40 p.m.

IV ADJOURNMENT

Jovce Adams, City Secretary

APPROVED:

Edmund K. Cyganiewicz, Mayor